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Notice of Intent 

To Adopt A Mitigated Negative Declaration 

NOTICE is hereby given that the Sacramento Area Sewer District, State of California intends to adopt a 
Mitigated Negative Declaration for the project described below. 

Title: Upper Dry Creek Interceptor Relief Project 

Control Number: PLER2021-00104 

Location: The proposed relief sewer alignment would begin on Scotland Drive approximately 200 feet north of Angus 
Way and terminate near the intersection of Elkhorn Boulevard and 28th Street, in the Antelope/North Highlands area of 
northwestern Sacramento County. 

APN: The proposed alignment would primarily be located within the public road right-of-way along Scotland Drive, 
Tartan Drive, U Street, and 28th Street. The northern portion of the alignment would require crossing the Goat Creek 
channel, which is located on Assessor Parcel Number 203-0090-016. The southern terminus of the alignment would be 
located within the McClellan Airport property on Assessor Parcel Number 215-0400-024. 

General Description: The Sacramento Area Sewer District (SacSewer) proposes to implement the Upper Dry Creek 
Interceptor Relief (UDCIR) Project (proposed project), which consists of the installation of a relief sewer that would 
address capacity issues of the existing Dry Creek Interceptor. The proposed relief sewer alignment would begin on 
Scotland Drive approximately 200 feet north of Angus Way and terminate near the intersection of Elkhorn Boulevard 
and 28th Street. The proposed relief sewer alignment would follow Scotland Drive south to Tartan Drive, continue south 
on Tartan Drive, turn west on U Street and then south on 28th Street to Elkhorn Boulevard. The proposed relief sewer 
alignment would cross Elkhorn Boulevard and discharge into the Upper Northwest Interceptor (UNWI) 5/6, which travels 
east-west on McClellan Airport property south of Elkhorn Boulevard. 

Review:  
The review period for the Mitigated Negative Declaration begins on 12-22-23  and ends on 1-22-24 The 
Negative  Declaration may be reviewed at www.per.saccounty.gov and at the following location:  

 

Sacramento County  
Office of Planning and Environmental Review 

827 7th Street, Room 225 
Sacramento, California 95814 

(916) 874-6141  

Comments regarding the Mitigated Negative Declaration should be directed to the Sacramento County 
Environmental Coordinator and emailed to CEQA@saccounty.gov or mailed to 827 7th Street, Room 225, 
Sacramento, California, 95814. Failure to do so will not preclude your right to testify at a future public hearing 
for the proposed project. The date, time, and place of the public hearing is presently unknown. A notice 
providing the date, time, and place of the public hearing will be provided by the hearing body authorized to 
conduct the public hearing for the proposed project.  
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